
 
 

 

Joint Business Meeting of the OPCC / Northumbria Police  
 
24th July 2014 OPCC, Victory House  
Start time 9am  
Finish 12noon.  
 
Attendees: Vera Baird QC, Elaine Snaith, Sue Sim, Steve Ashman, Winton 
Keenan, Dean Lowery, Jane Simmons, Richard Heron, Bernie McCardle, 
Mike Tait, Ian Woodward and Mike Mullen. 
______________________________________________________________ 
 
Ian Woodward gave an update on the Street to Strategic Programme which 
relates to the investment in modern technology by Northumbria Police. This 
investment will enable transformation in how Northumbria Police delivers a 
service to its communities.  
______________________________________________________________ 
 
ACC Keenan gave an update on the use of body worn cameras by police 
officers which is being piloted in Sunderland and North Tyneside area 
commands.  
 
The Commissioner requested a further update in due course.  
______________________________________________________________ 
 
  
 


